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Welcome to the Fourth interim Newsletter which is being produced by 
Cubert Parish Council for delivery to all residents in the parish.

The celebrations for the Platinum Jubilee are scheduled for Thursday 2nd June in the 
Church field from 3.00pm onwards and then down to the Beach on Saturday 4th June. 
The ‘Beach Party’ starts at 4.30pm. Thank you to all those residents that have helped 
with the party preparations, no matter how they assisted the Carnival Committee and 
Surf Club.   It looks set to be another successful Jubilee celebration. 
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INTERESTED HELPING WITH THE PARISH NEWSLETTER ?
If you wish to run/help with the Cubert Parish Newsletter then PLEASE contact the temporary editor: 01637 
830947 (cubertpc@btinternet.com)
I am happy to provide information, advertising contacts and organisational documents that have been used 
since I have been temporary editor I am also prepared to offer training or guidance if needed.

------------------------------------------

NEWSLETTER WEBSITE
The website http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/ will continue to be active until such a time as it is 
deemed to be of no value – The website version of the Newsletter is in FULL COLOUR.

NEWSLETTER POST BOX
The Newsletter post box can still be used for the Social Club Surveys, used stamps and any community usage 
whilst still required for the Newsletter. 

USED STAMPS
Judy is still be collecting used stamps for 
iSight Cornwall.
I  will continue to use the Newsletter Post 
Box as a collection point. Reports on how 
much money we raise or a change of 
collection point etc will be posted in the 
Cubert Shop window or notice boards
Thanks everyone and keep 
collecting                                    Judy

It’s Party Time!
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Beacon of Light
Bible Study

Thursday 26th June @ 7.30pm
with Gareth Jones

All welcome
Come, with BIG faith, small faith or no faith 

at all and hear the Good News!
Going forward classes will be on the last 

Thursday in each month

Services as an Independent Church have seen our 
congregation double in the first three weeks – this 
beyond all doubt is the work of the Holy Spirit.

We continue to draw speakers from far and near 
and have been blessed with the messages received.

The Toddler Group continues to meet each Monday 
during term time from 10am – 12noon.

Look out for Youth Club dates in the next issue a 
meeting has been planned for May 25th when we 
will see the response from local families for a re-
start date.

COFFEE MORNING – JUNE 18TH FROM 10AM – we
look forward to your support.

Speakers for services in June
are as follows:

June 5th Matthew Bray
12th Tony Sanders
19th Phil Rowe
26th Gareth Jones

Services start at 10.30am and include
children’s Sunday Club.

We look forward to welcoming you soon to
our Beacon of Light.

Cubert Short Mat Bowling Club
We are a friendly group playing every Tuesday and Thursday 
in the Village Hall from 2.00pm to 4.30pm Teas and biscuits at half time!

Come and join us - All necessary equipment can be provided

Please do come along for a free introductory session on any regular 
Tuesday or Thursday.
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We want your views and suggestions on what else you would like to see provided at your 
Village Hall, now and in the future, following planned improvements to the Village Hall.
THIS IS YOUR CHANCE TO INFLUENCE CURRENT AND FUTURE ACTIVITIES 

AT CUBERT VILLAGE HALL
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News from Cubert School.
We are so fortunate to have such a supportive PTFA who work tirelessly to fund projects within the school, and thanks 
to them, we now have a library designed with coastal and woodland décor, mood lighting and sound effects, and it is 
fantastic! This is now a place where literature can be brought to life and will inspire our children’s reading and story 
writing as they go through the school. We were delighted to have author Andrew Beasley and illustrator Rose Forshall
cutting the ribbon to open the library, and inspiring the children with workshops throughout the day. Andrew’s books 
are published by Usborne Publishing Ltd and Rose has had work published in The Guardian, The Times and 
Sainsburys Magazine (amongst others). Parents were invited into school (for the first time in over two years!) for the 
opening and to meet Rose and Andrew, and to enjoy tea and cakes kindly donated by St. Agnes Bakery.
Our Year 6 pupils have been coming into school a little bit earlier this week to have breakfast together before sitting 
their SATS papers; this gives them the opportunity to have a chat and calm any nerves before they go into class. 
There is always lots of media attention around the stress surrounding these annual tests, but the staff in Year 6 have 
worked hard to reassure the children (and parents) that having a go and doing your best is all that anyone can 
expect. The children entered their tests positively and with confidence. After the tests they reported they’d done their 
best, and were ready to move on to their next activity of the day. It was truly inspirational and outstanding! Well done 
everyone in Year 6.
Thursday 26th May will be our last day before half term and so we have decided that this will be the Jubilee 
celebration day for the children. We will be planting a magnolia tree on the front lawn, followed by a fun packed day of 
activities for the children and finishing with a cream tea with homemade scones, jam and cream in the afternoon.
The coming term is always a busy one with Sports Day and Transition visits to secondary schools, and this year we 
are planning school trips and sleepovers too now that life is almost back to normal. Towards the end of term, the 
PTFA are organising a Summer festival on the field. There are plans for an art competition, BBQ, bar and live music 
alongside activities for all to enjoy, more details to follow. We look forward to welcoming everyone on July 8th to what 
promises to be a lovely afternoon.
Lisa Ham
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Prickles and Paws Hedgehog Rescue
Hello One and All! 
We hope you are enjoying the warmer weather and longer evenings. We’ve had lots of reports of 
hedgehog activity around the village, lovely to hear about, thank you to all of you who put out food and 
water for your wild visitors. 
The countdown is on to hoglet season, last year we had our first ones admitted at the end of May, 
meaning it won’t be long until the team are working round the clock with hand feeds for the very smallest 
ones.  A messy but rewarding task! 
We are very excited to be out and about at various events over the coming months, do come and say 
Hello to one of the team! 

2nd June Cubert Fete
4th June Heartlands Community Day
Saturday 18th June Bodmin Nursery
2nd July Making Space for Nature Newquay
14th August Tregony Heavy Horse Show

ST CUBERT PARISH CHURCH NEWS     JUNE 2022

Services for June:

Sunday June 5th  Pentecost  Holy Communion  9.30am
Sunday June 19th      Holy Communion               9.30am

We are hoping to run our Grand Summer Draw again this year, combining with St Carantoc. Tickets will be 
on sale through July, August and until September 20th. The Draw will take place at a Harvest Coffee 
Morning on Saturday 24th September at Cubert Parish Church. Very many thanks to all who took part last 
year and helped to raise much needed funds for our church. We hope you will be able to support us again 
this year in these difficult times.
Contact Details:

Priest-in Charge: Revd Anne Brown  01872 572654  atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Church Warden:  Wendy Barritt   01637 830380  wendy@carines.com 

PRICKLES AND PAWS
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REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 18th May 2022 16JUNE 2022

PRESENT: Cllrs. W. Caff, D. Hopkinson, W.C. Longden, A. Percy, G. Rowe, M. Smith, R.L.B. Spencer &           
Cornwall Councillor Adrian Dennis Harvey the Clerk: D. Hawken, and 0 members of the public.
APOLOGIES: Cllrs . T. Hulbert & S. Bell          Police Report – None.
OPENING: The Meeting was opened at 7.00 pm, by the Chairman Cllr. A. Percy
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE ENSUING YEAR
Cllr. A. Percy agreed to stand again for Chairman. Agreed unanimously.
Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer agreed to stand again as Vice Chairman. Agreed unanimously.
REPRESENTATIVES FOR a) VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE, b) ALLOTMENTS, C) FOOTPATHS, D) PLAY AREAS & 
E) SPEED VISOR
Deborah Hopkinson elected as Village Hall representative.
Cllr. R.L.B Spencer elected to the allotments sub-committee.
Cllr. W. Caff elected as footpaths representative.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20th April 2022: The Minutes were approved and signed as True Records.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 20th April 2022:
Cllr. A. Percy updated the Parish Council on regarding the BOAT (Byway open to all traffic) of Cubert Common. We 
have written to the National Trust asking for their support in asking for the BOAT to be changed to a restricted Highway. 
ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT
The annual accounts have been signed off by Jessica Jeffery with no matters raised. RESOLVED: The Annual 
Governance Statement to the External Auditors to be signed by the Clerk and Chair of the meeting.
AUDIT ANNUAL RETURN
RESOLVED: The Accounting Statements 2021/22 on the Annual Return to the External Auditors to be signed by the 
Chair of the Meeting
PLANNING:
Decisions made by Cornwall Council:
PA22/03484 Submission of details to discharge conditions 3, 5 and 9 in respect of Decision - Notice PA21/04005 
dated 13.09.2021. Homeslink Wesley Road Cubert Cornwall TR8 5HB for Mr. Abe Simpson S52/S106 and discharge 
of condition apps
Applications
PA22/02794 Partial demolition of existing buildings and development of 9 new build housing units and refurbishment 
of existing cottages to form 3 dwellings along with associated landscaping, boundary treatment, access, parking, 
drainage, services and plant. (The application is accompanied by an Environmental Statement.) Penhale Camp Camp
Road Holywell Bay Newquay Cornwall TR8 5PF for Clerkenwell Estates (Holywell Bay) Ltd - Deferred until the June 
meeting
PA22/03619 Conversion of an existing barn to a single bedroom annexe adjacent to the principal residence with 
removal of condition 3 of decision PA21/05768 dated 29.08.2021 - Little Carines Road From Wesley Road To Little 
Carines Cubert Cornwall TR8 5ET for Mr And Mrs Barritt - Resolved to Object to the application as we do not agree 
with the removal of condition 3.
PA22/04006 Proposed infill extension providing improved entrance and additional bedroom, including replacement 
rear lean-to extension - Penhallow Cottage Road From The A3075 East Of Penhallow Cottage To The A3075 South Of 
Penhallow Trevemper Newquay Cornwall TR8 5JR for Mr M Green - Resolved to Fully Support the application
PA22/03475 Erection of detached dwelling. - Site Adjacent To 11 Penhale View Cubert Newquay Cornwall for Mr 
Daniel Kemp - Resolved to Strongly Object to the application as this is development into the open countryside. It is 
part of a rural exception site and the Open Space area was supposed to be left in-situ to mitigate the view of the estate 
when approached from Holywell Bay.
Cllr. A. Percy  informed the Parish Council that we have heard nothing further from the planner with regard to the 
Wesley Road application. Cllr. A. Percy volunteered to speak at Committee if/when it is called to 
committee.
Parc An Rose extension  – no further movement on the new 20 house application.
Cllr. G. Rowe asked - can we invite affordable housing team to speak to the Parish Council and NDP group. It was 
decided that we will invite the affordable housing team to speak to the Parish Council and NDP group.
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OUTSTANDING PLANNING ENFORCEMENT ISSUES
It was decided to look into all the outstanding planning issues for Penhale View and chase up at our soonest 
opportunity.
CUBERT VILLAGE HALL – discussion of the Village Hall report.
Cllr. D. Hopkinson gave an over view of the works that need to be carried out to raise the standard of the Village Hall 
to current Building Standards.
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:  
Cllr. W. Caff said that the Footpath equipment is currently being serviced.
The Village Hall Committee offered their thanks to Wayne Caff, Mike Smith and all the others who helped remove the 
old storage unit from the rear of the Village Hall.
Cllr. D. Hopkinson asked about weed treatment for Chapel Green play area and some further age appropriate 
equipment for the Youth Park. All present were asked to think about what equipment we want to install.
CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting was closed  9.45pm.
The Regular Parish Council meeting to be held on 15th June 2022 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall

Newsletter Post Box
Painted black and located outside to the left of
the Cubert Village Shop door
Newsletter Deadline for Advert & Articles
Hand Written on 19th of the Month
Electronic – Noon on 21st of the Month
Contributions
Articles, advertisements, comments, etc. can be
Placed in the Newsletter Post Box OR email
Email: cubertpc@btinternet.com
Website: spanglefish.com/cubertnews/
Temporary Editor: David – 01637 830947
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Open Hours

See Social Media and
Our Website

For opening times

TreguTh
13TH CENTURY

HOLYWELL BAY   CORNWALL

The

JUNE
Sunday Roast

Join us for our popular Sunday Roast

www.treguth.com    01637  830248    info@treguth.com

We are currently recruiting for Bar Staff, Kitchen Staff and Waiting Staff
Apply at the Pub or Email for the attention of James to info@treguth.com
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CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2022

JUNE 2022

“Club Fishing” On the weekend of the 14th and 15th May 2022, various Cornish Clubs entered “The Four 
Seasons Competition” , we entered a team, few fish were caught from our local waters, but club member 
Clive Pope hooked and landed a 3lb 2oz Bass which took the fifth prize.
The competition that ran from the 1st January 2022, through to the 30th April 2022 and fishing for “The Best 
Specimen” was won by Nick Callya with a Lesser Spotted Dogfish of 2lbs 11oz.

“May Competition”

A monthly competition fishing for ‘The Heaviest Fish’ 

“June Competition”

1. A monthly competition fishing for ‘The Best Specimen’ 
2. A monthly competition fishing for ‘The John Penna Bass Shield’  fishing for “The Heaviest Bass” caveat 

from rocks or beach, and fishing between Perranporth Beach and Crantock Beach.
“NOTE” All Bass brought to club scales must be a minimum weight of 3lbs to be accepted.

By Brian Osborne

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS A CUBERT SEA ANGLERS NOTICE BOARD IN CUBERT 
VILLAGE SQUARE FOR FUTURE INFORMATION

MARK CARTER
Painting & Decorating Specialist

Interior and Exterior Work,
Domestic & Commercial Wallpapering,

Ragrolling and Marbling etc.
Also Contract work

11 Wheal Golden Drive, Holywell Bay, Cornwall TR8 5PE
Telephone: (01637) 830143

ADVERTISEMENT
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The RSPB have announced the result of this year’s Big Garden Birdwatch.
The top ten birds were:
1) House Sparrow,
2) Blue Tit
3) Starling

4) Woodpigeon
5) Blackbird
6) Robin

7) Goldfinch
8) Great Tit
9) Magpie

10) Chaffinch

697,735 people took part counting some 11,556,046 birds this year. 
Find out more at https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
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WI press Report June 2022
The meeting opened with a warm welcome to a new member Heather Bishop and former 
president Veronica Gray. We then continued with the singing of Jerusalem. It seems many 
months since we last sang because of Covid but it was decided by vote that we should start 
again.

County news items of interest were presented to us by Social Events Organiser 
Lynne Wilson. She also gave information about events being organised by us based on requests from Crantock
members. 

May's 'Coffee Cake and Chat' outing took us to Tom and Lou's at Treago
where we enjoyed delicious homemade food including excellent cakes and 
wonderful savoury treats. The warm sunshine whilst sitting in the courtyard 
enjoying good company couldn't have been more perfect.

Treasurer Sue Stevens delivered the financial report and revealed that we 
now have 34 members which underlines the popularity of our branch.

This month we have been asked to vote on the Resolution topic. In January 
there was a choice of five subjects picked by members nationally. 'Women and girls with ASD and ADHD – under-
identified under-diagnosed, misdiagnosed, undersupported' came top with 22,683 national votes. 'Appropriate 
sentencing of non-violent women offenders' was a close second with 22,226 national votes. Our task now is to vote to 
say if we wish this Resolution to be passed at National Conference next month. Before voting president Linda Hallwood 
gave further information about the topic before groups shared their own views then voted. Crantock WI will vote for the 
motion and this will betaken to the National Conference by the representative from Beaches and Cream WI Newquay.

From the serious Resolution discussion we moved into a lighter mood 
with a Royal Jubilee quiz organised and presented by Secretary Ann Evans. 
I think we all learned a lot about our Queen. The winning team was The A Team 
comprising Salli Blackford, Lynne Wilson and Heather Bishop.

Regreshments, another much loved section of the meeting, followed with 
celebration cupcakes baked by Sue Fern. What more could you want but the 
hance to chat and enjoy each other's company while sampling delicious cakes?

The Book Group enjoyed 'Last one at the Party' by Bethany Clift. The book presented a futuristic look at what could 
happen after a pandemic. Suffice it to say, there was quite a bit of blood and gore in the story.

Linda Hallwood reported on the very successful Clay Poppy Making morning held in 
the Memorial Hall. Twelve members attended and produced 64 poppies. These will 
be dried and stored until the next batch of poppies have been made and then all can 
be painted. We hope this year that some will be available for sale in September / 
October in aid of The British Legion. There will be a second session for those who 
were not able to get to this one. Date to be confirmed.

This month's competition was to make a 
'Jubilee Cupake'. In first place was Sue Fern with 
a wonderful creation in an oversized cup and 
saucer. Close second was Juliet Weller with her 
Jubilee decorated cupcakes. Sue's second entry 
came in third! Sue's entries were a sample of the 

cupcakes which were available at tea break, I think she just can't stop baking!
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Next month, the competition is to represent a 'Cornish Icon', something that makes you think Cornwall. Basically it 
can be in any medium and we look forward to some interesting examples.

The Queen's Jubilee tree has been selected as a Birch as it is a feminine tree associated with the Celtic Godess
Ostara. You may not know that May poles used to be made from it. This seems an appropriate tree to be 
associated with Crantock WI. The Village Hall Committee are happy for us to plant it in their grounds but an exact 
spot has not yet been decided.
I am happy to report that Val Cheeseman has offered her garden for us to hold our Members' Lunch on Tuesday 
the16th August. We very much look forward to that. Sue Fern, our Catering Organiser, will be sending round a list 
at the next meeting for members to register what dish they are able to bring.

The Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations will be completed by the time we meet again but we are looking forward 
to being part of the village celebrations. We are providing cream teas at the village event in the Village Hall on the 
afternoon of 2nd June. We hope whether you are involved or not you will come and taste the wonderful scones and 
cakes on offer.

Each member with a birthday in the month is presented with a posie. Thank you again to Barbara Heald for making 
sure this takes place. After the raffle and giving of posies, we sang the National Anthem in recognition of the 
Queen, our patron, in this, her Platinum Jubilee Year.

Next meeting Tuesday 14th June 2pm in the Village Hall

ADVERTISEMENTJUNE 2022

Pilates & Yoga Classes
Cubert Village Hall

Tuesday Evenings

Pilates 6.30pm-7.25pm
Relaxing Yoga 7.35pm-8.30pm
Pre booking online essential at:

www.radiantfitness.co.uk
Limited Places Available
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Accountants & Business Consultancy

Bakery, Farm & Coffee Shop

Baker's Dozen Farm Shop, Bakery And Fine Coffee 01637 831900

Beauty & Health & Fitness

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments 01637 499302
07812 063355

Radiant Pilates Yoga & Barre 
Fusion - Claire Connelly

Pilates, Yoga, Barre Fusion, Exercise & Meditation 
Classes & One-to-ones 07764 744382

Computers

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Dog Walking / Pet Care

Karen's Pawesome Walks Dog walking, pet sitting in your home, drop in visits 
for pet feeding and company 01637 831781

Education / Tuition
Mathmagician -

Sam Gribble
Specialist, qualified Maths Tutor catering for 

ages 6 - 14 07905 375569

Estate Agents

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850
Funeral Directors

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177
AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

Photography

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, products, 
branding & marketing + digital services - restoration & 
digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc
Gull Rocks Bar & Coffee 
House Seasonal Beachside Bar and Coffee House 01637 830205

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209
The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Shop & Post Office

Cubert Shop Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General Stores 01637 830525
Taxis

123 Associated Taxis 24 Hr service, local rates, over 25 years service 01637 851234
Surf Cabs Cubert Shopping Trip: Prescriptions: Trains: School Runs etc 07305 466905

Undertakers
John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177
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